
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 13th February 2019
Present: Cllr Jeremy James, Vice-chair (JJ)
                Cllr James Hosegood (JH)

                Cllr Derek Holland (DH)
    Cllr Julie Melck (JM)

    BCllr Sally Bragg (SB)

    Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO (MN)

    Ms Sara Reilly, prospective councillor (SR)

568   To Receive Apologies for Absence Borough Councillor Andrew Bearne and CCllr Heather Timms sent their apologies
569   To Receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered None disclosed
570  Public Participation – no members of the public were present
571  Borough Councillors’ Reports – SB updated the Council about several ongoing issues with a cross borough dimension.
The initial proposals in the PSPOs on anti-social behaviour and dog control in public places that have been out for consultation have now been adopted.  Following representations from other parish councils concerning the possibility of extending the latter PSPO to cover parks within their locality, it will now be put out for further consultations to which we will be invited to contribute.
The Council Leader has posted the proposed Rugby Borough Council budget for the next financial year on the RBC website, where it can now be viewed.
572 Minutes – the minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 9th January 2019 were approved
573  Progress Reports for information – none raised
574  Correspondence for Information - the attached appendix of items which had been circulated or where available at the meeting were noted

575 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment

a) Outgoing payments

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Tree surgery in Recreation Ground 
	£550.00
	No

	Grass cutting
	£1,512 (gross)
	Yes

	Replacement bins
	£201.00 (gross)
	No


b) Payments received

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Grass cutting grant from RBC
	£1,059.00
	Yes

	National Lottery Grant
	£7,500.00
	No


All payments were signed off by Councillors
576  Planning – no new planning applications have been received since the last meeting

577  New councillors – SR completed the necessary paperwork & was co-opted onto the Parish Council.
578  Allotments – now that Louise is no longer on the Parish Council and cannot continue to oversee the running of the allotments on Coronation Road for the Parish Council, they will be visited by a Councillor as part of the monthly property inspections. A new combination lock will be acquired for the greenhouse and allotment holders supplied with the code.
579  Grant applications for inclusive play equipment – now the National Lottery Fund and the WALC grants have been awarded, £4,500 remains to be raised for the inclusive roundabout. The Trusthouse Charitable Foundation, Wesleyan Foundation and Rugby Borough Council will now to be applied to. 

580  Insurance renewal – the quotation for our annual insurance renewal with Zurich represents a 5% increase on last year's.  Furthermore, the list of properties covered seems to be incomplete.  Zurich Insurance will be contacted and the appropriate additions to the properties list and a fresh quote, rather than a renewal, requested.  Other insurance companies will also be approached and asked for a quotation.

581 Community items/Village Maintenance   

Vehicles parking and blocking the pavement on School Street have again been observed.      Persistent offenders will be reported to the police.

         Feedback has been received from parishioners on the village Facebook page about a   proposed Salvation Army textile bank that would probably be placed on the car park on the A428 end of Coronation Road.  Since ,many objections were raised, especially from neighbouring properties on Coronation Road, the Parish Council has decided to withhold their support for a textile bank.

         Monthly property inspections are continuing. The completed checklist is e-mailed alongside these minutes.

This year's AGM will precede the calendered April meeting on Wednesday the 10th April.  The APM will take place on the following Wednesday at the Village Hall.   

         Police community visits have been suggested by a member of our neighbourhood team.  The idea of a regular drop-in opportunity for Parishioners was unanimously welcomed by the Council, and this will now be communicated to our local police and, hopefully, arrangements put in place.

         The village tidy-up will take place on April 13th.     

582   Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agendas – none raised
583 Date of Next Meeting - to confirm the date of the next meeting as 13h March 2019.
Signed: …..............................................                    Name (print): ...................................................
Date: …........................................
